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Dear Members of Shiloh, 

Over the past few weeks we have begun our new sermon series on the Gospel of John. 
Hopefully we have seen John's emphasis on Jesus being the eternal Son of God : the Lamb of 
God, and the revealer of God's glory. Again, I point you to John 20:31 for the overarching 
purpose of this Gospel. John writes in this verse, "But these are written so that you may believe 
that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of God, and that by believing you may have life in his name. " 
This verse is a wonderful summary and thesis statement that John gives to his readers. The truth 
that Jesus Christ is the only way to salvation permeates throughout not only this verse, but John's 
Gospel. But what are we supposed to do with this truth? How do we respond to such a wonderful 
reality? Well I believe John gives us this answer as well. We respond in belief and faith. The 
Christian life is not simply an acknowledgment of truths and facts. It is not simply the amount of 
faith you have equaling the amount of salvation you receive. No, the Christian life begins with 
this knowledge, that Jesus Christ is the only way to receive forgiveness of sins, but continues on 
in faith, a heartfelt response that Jesus is who He says He is, and finally this knowledge and faith 
is expressed outwardly in active holiness and how we live. We say the phrase all the time, " I am 
a Christian." M y question to you is, do you know what that means? Can you verbalize what it 
means to be a Christian? Being a Christian is more than going to Church, listening to what the 
Bible says, and obeying it. It does encompass these things, but it is more than that. It is knowing 
with your mind the words that John writes in his Gospel, "For God so loved the world, that he 
gave us his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life. " It is 
then believing with your heart Jesus' words, " I am the way, the truth, and the life. No one comes 
to the Father except through me. " But then it is responding with your life as the disciples did to 
every single one of Jesus' miracles. Responding in faith and worship of the true and living God. 
That is why we worship together on Sundays with the Word, Sacraments, and prayer. That is 
why we desire to know more about God in Sunday School, Bible studies, and personal devotions. 
That is why we spend time in public and private prayer. It has nothing to do with us and has all 
to do with our response to what we know and believe. Responding in faith. Responding as John 
does in John 3:30, "He must increase, but I must decrease. " Let us be a faithful, God fearing, 
God knowing, God loving Church. A l l to the glory of God. 

In Christ, 

The Pastor's Corner
March 2020
Responding in Faith




